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AIG PROGRAMS
100 Summer Street
19th Floor
Boston, MA 02110
 (
Underwriting Bulletin
)
								
Date: 12/03/2013

Title: Terrorism Risk Insurance Program - Terrorism Risk Insurance Act (TRIA)

As you are aware, the Terrorism Risk Insurance Program was established by the TRIA of 2002 and was reauthorized in 2005 and 2007. At present, the program is scheduled to expire on December 31, 2014. This year at least three bills have been introduced into Congress to extend TRIA.  Diverging viewpoints have been considered related to the content of the renewal legislation but the overall consensus in the industry is TRIA should be renewed.  Industry leaders and interested parties have discussed the prospects of TRIA renewal, proposed length of an extension, overall reforms to the program, modeling terrorism risks and other related topics.  For additional information on TRIA please visit the U.S. Department of the Treasury website. 

We will continue to monitor ongoing developments with TRIA throughout 2014 and provide updated communication as necessary.  

At this time, for AIG Program’s business, we are not requiring any Program Administrator to modify their current underwriting practices related to TRIA.  The following will summarize our position as it stands today:  

· New business and renewal policies with effective dates 1/1/14 to 12/31/14 are to be written with the same terrorism underwriting standards and practices that are in place today.
· Absent learning of TRIA’s renewal or sunset, starting in the fourth quarter of 2014, for business that renews on or after 1/1/15, we are considering attaching a policyholder notice stating that our TRIA quote and coverage is conditioned upon the extension of TRIA by the US government.  Should TRIA not be extended, our coverage offer will be withdrawn and a terrorism exclusion will be attached to the policy.

In the event that TRIA is allowed to expire on 12/31/2014, existing terrorism coverage will remain in place on in force policies until expiration, after which we will attach a terrorism exclusion.

Any questions regarding TRIA, terrorism forms available in CoverAll or related matters should be directed to your AIG Program Manager. 
As we learn of further developments regarding TRIA’s reauthorization or sunset, we will update you in a subsequent communication.  Absent further developments, we will be sending an updated communication as we draw closer to the fourth quarter of 2014.  



The information and other material contained herein is proprietary to AIG Programs and intended for internal use only.  Unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, copying or other use of this information and material without the express written permission of AIG Programs is strictly prohibited.  
 (
Division Control Number:  AIG PROGRAMS (2013 #
36
)
 
)
image1.emf









